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MINUTES

Groton Electric Light Department





April 23, 2019
Present:  Commissioners Easom, Hersh & Lindemer; Manager Kelly and Business Manager Lemire
Also present: D. Blood, R. Blood, B. Dubey, L. Condon, G. Finch, D. Johnson, J. Patterson
The meeting was called to order at 8:07 a.m.
The linemen had requested to meet with the commissioners to introduce themselves and to thank them for the generous raise percentage.  Mr. Blood asked about retirement insurance percentage and if there is any leeway with the percentage employee pays in retirement.  Mr. Kelly said he would look into it, but thinks GELD is locked into the town percentages.
After some cordial exchanges, the linemen left the meeting.

PILOT

Mr. Kelly gave some history of GELD’s PILOT (payment-in-lieu-of-taxes) to the town. He noted last year’s PILOT amount was $32,720 which was a 2.25% increase over the previous year’s PILOT.  He noted inflation is 1.9% and recommended a 2.25% increase. Mr. Hersh noted GELD had a net loss in 2018.

After much discussion, Mr. Easom MOVED:

TO AUTHORIZE THE MANAGER TO INCREASE THE PILOT BY 1.9% AND TO PAY $33,341.68 TO THE TOWN WITH $5,209.64 EARMARKED TO POLICE DISPATCH.
The motion was seconded, and the VOTE was Easom-Aye, Lindemer-Aye, Hersh-Abstain.

RATES
Mr. Kelly has been working with the Groton School on a solar and battery storage project, where GELD will have control of dispatching the batteries during peak times.  He wanted to create a special low rate for battery storage customers that charge between 12:00 AM – 5:00 AM. A dedicated meter and documented charging would be required to receive this rate.
After some discussion, Mr. Easom MOVED:
TO OFFER A NEW RATE OF $.075 (7.5¢) PER KILOWATT-HOUR (KWH) FOR BATTERY STORAGE CUSTOMERS TO CHARGE THEIR BATTERIES BETWEEN THE HOURS OF 12:00 AM AND 5:00 AM SUBJECT TO PERIODIC ANALYSIS AND REVIEW. 
The motion was seconded, and ALL VOTED IN FAVOR.

NEW/OTHER BUSINESS 
Mr. Easom noted that the Pilgrim Nuclear Power Plant will be going off-line forever at the end of next month and asked Mr. Kelly if the new Salem Plant is up and running.  Mr. Kelly responded that the Salem Harbor Footprint Power plant went online March 31, 2019.

It was agreed that the next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, May 13, 2019 at 5:00 p.m.

Agenda items having been concluded, the meeting adjourned at 9:02 a.m.







Respectfully submitted,




















Tammi Lemire
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